
 
 
Request for Board of Commissioners’ Action 

From:            Date:       
 
Subject:        Item Number:       
  

4

    
I received a call today from Tony Oglesby, First In Service. Mr. Oglesby stated he has 
had a request from David Harris, Cecil VFD to repair Engine 10.  This is the truck that 
was purchased when Matthew Elliott was the fire chief. 
 
Mr. Oglesby said that he was told by Jody Meeler the transmission ran hot during the 
pump test.  Mr. Oglesby has not looked at the truck.  He said that it could cost anywhere 
from $1,000 to $6,000 to repair the truck.  The highest number if the transmission has to 
be repaired.  He said he would have to run some tests to determine the problem in order 
to give an accurate estimate. 
 
Engine 10 has not been used for over a year according to Oglesby, per Jody Meeler.  It 
has been over a year since Jody heard the fluids sound like it was boiling in the 
transmission. 
 
The Board will need to make a decision whether or not have Mr. Oglesby look into this 
matter and give an estimate of the cost. 
 
Chair will need a motion to authorize Mr. Oglesby to assess 
the truck or not. 
 
 
Motion made by      
 
Second made by      
 
Any discussion:              
              
 
Votes    yes       no                      Motion carried/ failed 
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Faye Hughes, County Administrator January 12, 2018 
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Cecill VFD, Engine 10 
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